
 

Agreement boosts access for American
Indian vets

December 6 2012

(AP)—Native American military veterans will be able to access health
care closer to home thanks to an agreement between the U.S.
Department of Veteran Affairs and the Indian Health Service. 

The agreement allows for Veterans Affairs to reimburse IHS for direct 
health care services provided to eligible American Indian and Alaska
Native veterans.

Health and Human Services Secretary Kathleen Sebelius first announced
plans for the new partnership during Wednesday's tribal summit.

Veterans Affairs and IHS released more details Thursday, saying the
agreement stemmed from much work among the agencies and tribal
governments as they tried to find a more equitable solution for bolstering
access to care for veterans, particularly those in rural areas.

Secretary of Veterans Affairs Eric Shinseki says the VA is committed to
expanding access to Native veterans "with the full range of VA
programs, as earned by their service to our nation." 

Copyright 2012 The Associated Press. All rights reserved. This material
may not be published, broadcast, rewritten or redistributed.
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